
From Glenn 
Swimming kicked off well, the new Preps were here in force FOR THE WHOLE DAY and we’ve 
had some soccer clinics running. I looked at the calendar this week and almost labelled it 
“normal”. With three weeks to go it is getting close to Santa time but we still have a lot go-
ing on. The trip to Scienceworks on the 18th December will be fantastic, it is a lot of fun and 
an excellent way to wind up our term four theme on Technology.  

We have a lot of requests for visits by Pets and now with the walking path, quite a few dogs 
end up at school. I have attached a policy we are looking at introducing to school as a way of 
making sure both pets and students are safe at all times. I would ask you to read it and give 
us some feedback. To put it into perspective –  

About 10 years ago we had a visiting Library Van. The teacher had a puppy and as part of a 
series of books, would bring the puppy to school. Very cute and well behaved. The puppy 
grew and became a full sized dog. Very well behaved, trained, “wouldn’t hurt a fly”. Chil-
dren in the cluster had done the “Responsible Pet Ownership” program, as we do now. At a 
small school near Kilmore, a child got excited when seeing the full grown dog and ran up to 
give the dog a hug. The dog was calm but when the child began squealing with excitement 
tried to push the child away with its only means, its mouth. It was not a bite.  This resulted 
in 12 stiches and the Librarian driving the dog to the vet where it was destroyed. Not a hap-
py ending for anyone. 

This is not a happy story but one that means we need to ensure this doesn’t happen here. By 
dogs being in the yard before and after school we have them exposed to noise, movement 
and lots of little people wanting to make friends. It doesn’t always end well. By having this 
policy, it will help us ensure all ends well. If you walk to school with your dog, could I ask 
you wait/drop off outside the school grounds at the Car Park entrance or in the Carpark near 
the garden. This will mean no rush of excited kids. Love to get your feedback on this. 

Monday 3rd December – Curriculum Day 
PLEASE make sure no children turn up on Monday, there will be no teaching staff here as 
they will be writing reports. 
 
Swimming is on next week for 3 days, with only two days the following week. 

We have a lot of visiting students looking at coming to our school. If you are changing, mov-
ing etc, please let us know ASAP. We are about to order furniture, supplies etc, and confirm 
staffing time fractions on the budget numbers we have now. If they change a lot, I end up 
with no access to funds to run things in 2019. 

A sad event on Wednesday saw the Montagnese family move to Mildura. They are heading 
back home, but for many of our students who knew the family very well, it was quite an 
emotional event. Bridgette came to China with us, and has taken on Chinese students who 
are coming back to Australia and made Mildura a stopping point. We wish the Montagnese 
family the best in their move, they will be missed. 

On China, we are to have a visit early next year from one student, a 10yo boy by the name 
Gordon who will be here from 3rd to the 16th February. We will also have children visiting 
here from Huizhou Primary School in July/August. As part of our exchange process, we need 
to host students and of course hosting families will have first call on the touring group. Our 
tour next year will be late May early June, we are just settling dates now. It will be for 
around 12 days and we will aim for 10, possibly 12 students. There will be room for adults to 
tour with us but ONLY immediate family. We will begin some simple Chinese language ses-
sions early next year and ALL tour members will need to do some sessions. It is seen as a sign 
of respect for us to have some language. As with last year, we will visit a school in Guang-
zhou (population 44 million), Homestay and attend a school in Huizhou(5 million), then do a 
short tour of Beijing, visiting the Forbidden city, The Great Wall and many other sights. It 
sounds like quite an adventure and the Homestay is quite an initial challenge BUT what a 
fantastic week it ends up being. I visit all of the homes they stay in and the Homestay par-
ents are chosen from a student population of 2500. China is still very much Government Con-
trolled (yes capitals), so the families children stay with are well vetted. Last time there 
were 200 applicants for 9 students. They are treated like Rockstars at the schools we visit, 
and that can be quite a challenge at the start. I will have an information evening early next 
year where we will get some ideas on who is interested. The staff travelling will be Ben Mil-
ler and myself. 

I am sure you are all aware of our win in the ACMI Game competition. Our section is children 
years 5 – 8, Australia wide. As I also mentioned last week, Isobel Sutherland has kept her 
passion for film up at Secondary School and won the Live Action Film section. That was just 
as exciting for us and a real credit to Isobel. I must also congratulate Di Zobel on her efforts 
to bring Film and Animation into our curriculum. It is an extra curricula activity that very 
few schools offer or do well. 
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Week Ending November 30, 2018 

Discovering Doreen 

Kim SokreyĺCambodia 

 

Diary Dates: 

¶ Curriculum Day 3 Dec 

¶ Grades P-4 Swimming 
 

4, 5, 7, 
11, 12 
Dec 

¶ Grade 6 Bike Ride TBA 

¶ Life Education 14 & 
17 

¶ Scienceworks Excursion 
Whole School 

Donõt forget to send in your 
permission notes and payment 

18 
Dec 

¶ Grade 6 Bowling Day 19 

¶ Last Day of Term 
1.00pm 

*Christmas raffle drawn  

*Scholarships announced 

1.30pm 

*Dismissal 

21 
Dec 

Dates are subject to change 

 

TERM DATES 2019: 
 

Term 1 
30 Janñ5 Apr 
(Teachers return 29th Jan) 
19th Feb School Photos  
5-8th Mar Camp Gr3-6   
11th Mar Labour Day  
Term 2 
22nd Apr Easter Monday 
23 Aprñ28 June 
25th Apr Anzac Day 
Term 3 
15 Julñ20 Sept 
Term 4 
7 Octñ20 Dec 

http://www.doreenps.vic.edu.au


Acc Name: Doreen Primary School   

BSB:  633 000   

Acc Number: 127282119  

Ref: Surname and item 

Pay your account by 
Direct Deposit  

See details below 

 
The fundraising committee is holding their last fundraiser for the 
year in the form of a Christmas raffle to be drawn on the last day 
of school at assembly.   

We ask if families could please donate a small Christmas item for 
the raffle and leave it with Lisa at the office.   

Tickets will be $1 and each family will be sent home a booklet of 
10 within the n 
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School Banking Program finished for 2018                     

Thank you for banking throughout 2018 and we hope you 
continue to save through the Commonwealth School Banking 
program in 2019. 

CLEANEST  
CLASSROOM:  
GRADE TWO 

HOUSE GROUPS 

13 22 21 14 



 
DOREEN PRIMARY SCHOOL  

VISITING PETS AND WORKING ANIMALS 
                                             POLICY 

 

 

 

Rationale: 

 

The inclusion of well cared for working animals and pets into the curriculum has many benefits for students, 
but needs to be properly managed to ensure the benefits for the children are complemented by a safe, comfort-
able and secure environment for all involved. 

 

Aims: 

 

¶ To provide students with the opportunity to interact with working animals that perform duties outside a 
normal pets role 

¶ To provide the opportunity for students to ñshowò their pets to fellow classmates and friends in a safe 
environment 

 

Implementation: 

 

¶ With prior arrangement with classroom teacher, a pet or working animal may visit the school 

¶ Each owner must be able to guarantee the behaviour of their animal within reasonable expectations for 
the safety of students 

¶ Pets or working animals will not be in the school yard before 9.00am , after 3.30pm or during breaks 
(so contact with large noisy group is kept to a minimum) 

¶ If animals arrive early/during these times they should be kept in cars outside school boundaries 

¶ Visiting pets or working animals should be not remain at school beyond the time organised with the 
classroom teacher or principal 

¶ No animal that has shown aggression in large noisy groups should be involved in any school visit 

 

Evaluation: 

 

This policy will be reviewed as part of the schoolôs Four-year Review cycle. 

 

 

 

 

                     



SKORTS NEW TO OUR GIRLS UNIFORM  2019 

 

We will be taking orders this year for delivery early 2019.   
If you would like to place an order please fill in below with size and quantity you 
require (size guide above) and send back to the office.   
Alternatively you can order through Skoolbag or call the office on 9717 3563. 
Cost—$16.00 each (payment only required when order received early 2019) 
 

Student Name______________________________Grade ______ 

 

Featuring the feminine style of a skirt, navy with hidden boy leg shorts (black) for a 
locked-in fit that moves with you during play. The Perry provides excellent moisture 
management - keeping you cool & dry. Made from an easy care, premium, cotton rich 
fabric with a side zip pocket. 


